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To: Mayor Kevin McDonnell, City Council Members,       
                               eScooter use in Petaluma ?
A recent article in StreetBlog Newsletter about using eScooters safely is relevant for
us today.
We should consider all the issues included in this article: 
https://usa.streetsblog.org/2023/05/16/scooter-companies-talk-best-practices-though-low-
speed-limits-may-be-counter-productive/

Major concerns involving every aspect of planning are relevant.
Bernie




